
First Unitarian Universalist Society of Marietta

Green Sanctuary Committee Meeting 

12:30 p.m., Sunday, November 18, 2018 

Parlor, FUUSM RE/Office Building
In attendance: Jim Grecni, Shari Ballantyne, Dave Ballantyne, Gary Hamilton, Ralph Olander, Mike Bailey, Adeline Bailey, George Banziger, Rebecca Philips, Andrew Clovis, Cindy Taylor, Kelcey Jacobs, and Chris Jacobs, acting chair.
Chris Jacobs called the meeting to order at 12:37 p.m.
Minutes of the October meeting were approved as sent via email.
Green Sanctuary is hosting a screening of Reinventing Power, the Sierra Club documentary, tonight (November 18th) in the FUUSM Social Hall. Co-sponsors are Keeping Wayne Wild and Mid-Ohio Valley Climate Action. GSC members and others will provide snacks; members will arrive by 6:30 to set up and   others will volunteer for clean-up.
Blue Rock Station solar classes 

The second solar generator class was held October 27 with 14 attendees. Chris reported that it was very successful.

Other solar classes scheduled:
January 25: Solar Energy Overview for Professionals. This four-hour class (1-5 p.m.) includes a certificate of completion, and continuing-education credits through the Landscape Architects Continuing Educational Services (LACES) for architects and engineers to obtain CEU credits. Cost for this class is $100.  Chris volunteered to contact area organizations such as the Chamber of Commerce and the Homebuilders Association. It was suggested that Dan Harrison might provide leads to other contacts.  
February 18-22: Solar Installer Level 1 Class. This is a 4.5-day, 8 hour per day class for those who wish to become professional solar installers. At the end of the week, students can take the Electronics Technicians Association International (ETA) Level 1 PV Certification exam. Jobs in the solar industry are growing, and PV installers average starting salaries are in the $20-24 per hour range. We will be marketing this course to the community. Cost for the course is $820; cost for the exam is $150.  Contacts for promoting the installer class suggested: Washington County Career Center, Mid-Ohio Valley Tech, Community Action Jobs Program, Washington State Community College.

Anyone interested in attending one (or more) of these classes, is advised to sign up by going to bluerockstation.com. Much more information on all these classes is available there. All of these courses are also fundraisers for the FUUSM General Fund.  FUUSM will receive 25 percent of the fees from each enrolled student.

In cooperation with FUUSM's Values Trust, the Green Sanctuary Committee plans to offer a $300 scholarship for one student in the Installer class. As currently laid out, GSC would contribute $100, with the remainder coming from the Trust. Dave Ballantyne will work on an application form or letter, including requirements for applicants. MOVCA is also interested in helping with a scholarship, and will discuss arrangements at an upcoming meeting.
RE Building Project "Best Practices" discussion. Dave reported that the insulation has been completed. Holes are patched and walls have been prepped for painting. Buildings and Grounds will be responsible for painting. They are discussing paint colors with people concerned with historic preservation. Dave said the window AC units have been removed and storm windows have been closed and seem to be in good shape except for one window in the teen room that has been painted shut. The next step is the heating system. Quotes from Wilson Heating and Cooling (last year $10,750; this year $11,345) have been presented to B&G, and they recommend moving ahead. Thermostats will be installed upstairs. Dave asked Wilson for recommendations on thermostats compatible with baseboard systems, and he will check their quote against pricing available elsewhere as well. Only one thermostat will be needed for controlling the heat pump on the main floor, although the baseboard system will remain in place as a backup. Replacing the oversize water heater was discussed; Dave said that might be the next project. George Banziger moved that GSC authorize moving ahead with the heat pump;  Gary Hamilton seconded the motion, which passed unanimously. Dave will provide follow-up information from Wilson as available.
GSC Mission Statement was discussed, and the following was proposed:

"To guide and encourage FUUSM and the wider community to live our Seventh Principle and achieve our vision of a sustainable and just world for all." 

Cindy Taylor moved that we approve this statement; Ralph Olander seconded the motion, which carried.
Green Tips for December - Andrew Clovis volunteered to provide them.
Just Dinner plans for menu and theme will be finalized at the next meeting. The Just Dinner is tentatively set for the third Friday in January, January 18. 
New Business/Reports
Dave and Shari met with legislators in D.C. as part of the Citizens' Climate Lobby actions. Dave will be presenting his Social Justice Sunday Forum on CCL in January instead of December.

Chris talked about a new book of interest: Inconvenient Facts. Anyone interested in it should talk to him for more information.

Cindy Tayor and the Baileys will be attending a conference on climate change and energy issues on December 1 in Morgantown.

Rebecca Phillips reported that no drilling has started in the Wayne to date. More information can be found through Keep Wayne Wild.

Adeline suggested that the recycling instruction sheet displayed in the FUUSM kitchen be reviewed to clarify current practices, especially to help community meal workers.
The meeting was adjourned at 1:40 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Adeline Bailey, scribe

